HARVARD UNIVERSITY CENTER FOR INTERNATIONAL AFFAIRS

COOLIDGE HALL-INTERNATIONAL STUDIES

1737 CAMBRIDGE STREET

CAMBRIDGE, MASSACHUSETTS 02138

May 19, 1981

Mrs. Maria de Lourdes Pintasilgo Al. Santo Antonio dos Capuchos 4-50 1100 Lisboa

Dear Mrs. Pintasilgo,

Thank you for your letter of May 5. I am disappointed that you cannot come next year, but of course I understand the important reasons. To reply to your question, there is indeed the possibility of applying for a short term. We have had a number of "Associate Fellows" on that basis. Possibly you know some of them. They include Lord Caradon, Lord St. Brides, Ambassador Alexander Böker of Germany, Jagat Mehta (Foreign Secretary of India), and Moudud Ahmed (Deputy Prime Minister of Bangladesh). We have invited Sir Michael Palliser, Permanent Under-Secretary of the British Foreign Office, for the Fall term of 1982, following his anticipated retirement a few months before that. Associate Fellows come for at least one month, usually longer. Of course, a longer stay makes it more likely that one can get some serious work done, including some writing.

We would be glad to have you on this basis. You only need to give me plenty of advance notice to be sure we will have space. We usually are fairly crowded and we try to plan six months to a year ahead.

I hope we may stay in touch with each other, and I look forward to seeing you when you next come to the United States.

With warm regards.

Benjamin H. Brown

Sincerely yours

